
Hiram Hunn Award 
Winners
Seven alumni �were to receive this year’s 
Hunn Memorial Schools and Scholarships 
Awards, presented by the College’s Of­
fice of Admissions and Financial Aid, at 
an October 14 ceremony. Hiram S. Hunn 
’21 recruited and interviewed prospective 
students for more than 55 years; this year’s 
winners, collectively, have performed more 
than 250 years of service.

Zaid al-Rifa’i ’57, of 
Amman. The first Jor­
danian to graduate from 
Harvard, al-Rifa’i has 
raised scholarship funds 
and connected candidates 
with the admissions of­
fice. He is president of the 
Harvard Club of Jordan. His son, Samir ’88, 
became Jordan’s prime minister; his grand­
son, Zaid al-Rifa’i, is a sophomore. 

Barbara Fischbein Berenson ’80, J.D.- 
M.P.A. ’84, of Waban, Massachusetts. Be­
renson has interviewed students from all 
over the world.

Stephen G. Hoffman ’64, of Belmont, 
Massachusetts. Hoffman began interview­
ing prospective candidates in 1970 while 
working in the registrar’s office.

John Paul Kennedy ’63, of Salt Lake 
City. Kennedy has chaired his local schools 
and scholarships committee and been 
HAA appointed director for the South­
western region.

Paul G. O’Leary ’56, of Ridgewood, 
New Jersey. O’Leary has interviewed stu­
dents since 1969 and been president, sec­
retary, and schools and scholarships com­
mittee chair of his local club.

Claire Stuart Roth ’74, of Las Vegas. 
Roth first volunteered in California, but 
has interviewed in and around Las Vegas 
since moving there in 1994.

Jody Cukier Siegler ’79, of Los Angeles. 
After moving to California in 1986, Siegler 
found that interviewing gave her an op­
portunity to immerse herself in a new city 
where she knew no one.

HAA Award Winners
The �Harvard Alumni Association Awards 
were established in 1990 to recognize out­
standing service to the University through 
alumni activities. This year’s award cere­
mony took place on October 13, during the 
HAA board of directors’ fall meeting.

Michael A. Cooper ’57, LL.B. ’60, of New 
York City, is a member of the Overseers’ 
visiting committee to the Law School, 
chaired the HLS Fund, and has been 
president of the Harvard Law School As­
sociation of New York City. He has been a 
leader on both his College and HLS fifti­
eth-reunion gift committees.

Judith A. Dollenmayer ’63, of Washing­
ton, D.C., was the first woman president of 
the Harvard Club of Washington and has 
long been a schools and scholarships com­
mittee interviewer. A former HAA elected 
director, she is active in the Alumnae and 
Friends of Radcliffe College Shared Inter­
est Group and secretary for her Radcliffe 
class.

Philip C. Haughey ’57, of Newton, Mas­
sachusetts, has chaired the HAA’s nomi­
nating committee, Harvard’s Committee 
on Shareholder Responsibility, and his 
thirtieth reunion committee. A former 

director of Harvard Magazine and president 
of the Harvard Club of Boston, he chairs 
Friends of Harvard Celtic Studies, is a 
member of the Real Estate Academic Ini­
tiative, and has dedicated countless hours 
to chairing the Friends of Harvard Foot­
ball and Baseball, the Varsity Club, and the 
visiting committee on athletics.

Thomas G. McKinley ’74, of San Fran­
cisco, a former elected director of the 
HAA, is a veteran class secretary, a direc­
tor of the Harvard Club of San Francisco, 
and vice chair of his class gift committee 
since his twentieth reunion. He has sup­
ported projects ranging from women’s vol­
leyball to the I3 Harvard College Innova­
tion Challenge.

Walter H. Morris Jr. ’73, M.B.A. ’75, of 
Potomac, Maryland, was HAA president 
in 2008-2009, and earlier an HAA elected 
director. He is active in the Harvard Black 
Alumni Society and has been a member of 
numerous Harvard clubs.

June Storey, of North Reading, Mas­
sachusetts, has served Harvard for more 
than 30 years, rising from staff assistant 
in 1976 to director of events for alumni 
affairs and development in 1993. Under 
her watch, that department has become 
known for attention to detail, outstand­
ing customer service, and the careful plan­
ning of many special events over many 
years.
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cy more likely.” The meaning and impact 
of coed living for women were less about 
more open sexuality than about building 
the foundation for basic equality. Sternhell 
was among a group of women promoting 
what is now called gender-blind admis­

sions at Harvard; they all wore the tradi­
tional female symbol on the back of their 
Commencement robes—and she brought 
the original cloth to the reunion, holding 
it up at the panel discussion. “We all felt 
the possibility that everything was chang­

ing, and then things for women really did,” 
she explains. “The feminist revolution re­
ally did happen. I still feel it was the most 
amazing four years. It was a most incred­
ible time to be young.”�
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